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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Formation of car park at the rear of 35 King Street to include new opening onto Back Street

	AT:
	35 King Street  Whalley  BB7  9SP

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposed alteration to boundary wall and creation of car park would be harmful to the special architectural and historic interest (including setting) and significance of the listed building and the character, appearance and significance of Whalley Conservation Area because of the loss of historic domestic property enclosure and the resulting undue prominence of incongruous (overtly modern; non-domestic) and visually intrusive development in its materials, layout and (vehicular) use.

This is contrary to Policies DME4 and DMG1 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy and the National Planning Policy Framework Paragraph 17 (conserve heritage assets in a manner appropriate to their significance), Paragraph 131 (development sustaining and enhancing the significance of heritage assets and positively contributing to local character and distinctiveness) and Paragraph 132 (great weight to conservation).

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.


	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. Whether or not this was used, the Local Planning Authority has endeavoured to work proactively and positively to resolve issues and considered the imposition of appropriate conditions and amendments to the application to deliver a sustainable form of development.
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